MINUTES

HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL
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Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions
1.1
Dorothy Hooper, Chair for the year, welcomed everyone and particularly the large number 
of new attendees.  She also welcomed Sophie Parke, one of the new school Captains, who 
gave a brief introduction to the Captains for the year and the appointment process.  Sophie 
and/or the other Captains are welcome to attend any of the Parent Council meetings.  
Dorothy also provided some background about the Parent Council and its objectives.

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 1 June 2017 (pre circulated)

2.1
Approval of the 1 June draft minutes (of the regular meeting) was proposed by Andrew 
Cruickshank and seconded by Alison Guthrie.

3
Matters arising from minutes/ update on action points

3.1
Action point 1: confirm Jane Duckett's willingness to stand as co-Chair

It was noted that, due to other commitments, Jane was unable to take on this role.

3.2
Action point 2: Improve activities during IDL week for DofE students when in school

Maura McNeil explained that DofE students should have been updating their eDofE records during that time but, on taking this point back to staff, it was noted that this hadn't been done as well as it could have been.  As it affects a lot of pupils, Rachel McNeil wishes to follow this up further.  The eDofE records are due to be completed in the next 2 weeks.

3.3
Action point 3: Confirm information provided to progress purchase of outdoor seating

Maura confirmed that applications have been submitted for 3 or 4 grants, responses are awaited.

3.4
Action point 4: Communicate support for Notre Dame consultation 

Shirley McCrae confirmed that our support had been notified.

4
Head Teacher Report
4.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· The school started the year fully staffed, with 15 new members of staff, including 6 probationers.  Two members of staff are off with long-term sickness.  Subject specific supply cover remains difficult;

· S1 has settled well and given a very good impression.  The information evening was well attended.  130 of the year are going to Bar Capel and a Pupil Equity bid is supporting youngsters to go.  For those not going, Outlook Adventures will take pupils on the Wednesday to Pollok Park to take part in outdoor activities;

· S1 to S3 - a STEM period has been introduced by reducing the number of periods of core PE, from 3 to 2, with the STEM period alternating between a range of topics such as Spanish, Technology projects and study skills.  This also allows sports coaching to be offered to the Senior School;

· S5/S6 have settled in, with the Hub and different schools and college being used;

· Sports started last week and next week there will be a freshers event;

· Paul Downie will cover fundraising later in the meeting;

· Office staffing has reduced further from 3.4 to 2.0 staff (full time equivalent) partly due to sickness and partly due to one member of staff providing cover in another school.  Glasgow City Council is recruiting but the post is not specific to Hyndland.  This is putting pressure on staff;

· The office moves are working better;

· Initial exam results were briefly discussed (to be discussed in more detail at the October Parent Council meeting after the Insight analysis has been published and the results include all school pupils, even if attending the Hub etc for certain subjects).  Maura is very pleased.  There will not be many Post Results Service submissions given the strict criteria and that no evidence can be submitted. 

5
Topics for the year ahead
5.1
Topics chosen for the remaining meetings for the Parent Council for this session were as follows:

12 October

Full examination results analysis

23 November

Update on Parent Council communication improvements




Support for pupils with additional needs – PT for pupil support 

to attend

18 January

Update on school communication improvements (outputs from 

Parental Engagement Strategy Group)




Fundraising support needed for Gala Dinner

22 March

School Improvement Plan




Feedback on Show My Homework

7 June


AGM 




Set dates for next year's meetings

5.2
A number of parents had indicated that they are unable to attend Parent Council meetings on Thursday evenings.  As the dates have been agreed for this year, this will be considered when setting future dates.  Maura noted that staff are flexible so the dates can be changed.

6
Fundraising
6.1
Paul Downie explained that Arnold Clark had donated a minibus for 12 months and £8,500 will be invoiced in March for the school to buy the bus.  The school fund is used to support pupils with trips, resources etc and will be used towards this.  Fundraising is to be carried out to build up the fund, campaigning around the school motto which translates as “I hope for better things”.  The Parent Council had previously offered their support to the school with this fundraising.  A banner has been put up outside the school to raise awareness.

6.2
The first event planned is a quiz night on 6 October above Cafe Source Too at Hughenden.  A Clyde One beat the pundit will be there.  The venue can take 100-120 people.  There will be staff teams and parents and possibly former pupils are needed too.  Tickets will be £5 from the school office with a theme of school (not sports).  It is aimed at adults though under 18s can attend.  There will be a raffle, with local businesses having donated vouchers etc.  If parents have any connections or businesses which may provide sponsorship or donations, that would be appreciated.

6.3
A gala dinner is provisionally planned for 16 February 2018 at Cottiers.  In the run up to Christmas, it is hoped to release school cards, produce a school calendar with local business sponsorship etc.  Sophie Parke will be on the working group to help with this.  Any ideas welcomed.  Consideration is being given to holding a school fair at Easter, where donations would be welcomed at the time.  Tracy McKelvie and Shirley McCrae ran art exhibitions etc at their Primary Parent Council and would be willing to share their experience.

7
Communications
7.1
Kirsty Brown presented the new “Show My Homework” ('SMHW') tool which the school is starting to use.  It is an online, accessible tool.  To see it just now, you can log onto the school website and select the SMHW button for an overview.  In two weeks time, logins for parents will be rolled out and a tailored calendar will be available for each pupil, showing what homework has been set and whether it was handed in or not.  There is a description of the homework and how long it should take, green shows when it was set, red when it is due and available resources are attached.

7.2
A PIN will be issued for each child (a reminder will be issued on Twitter to say to look in school bags) but these can be linked to one page and can be used by up to 5 people.  You can get push notifications two days before homework is due, if you download the free App.  All staff have been trained but not all will use it immediately.  It is hoped that all will by the October week.  Initial feedback from science teachers and pupils is good.  Parents, staff and pupils will all see the same information though staff and pupils will log in via GLOW.   

7.3
If pupils do not have access to a computer/smartphone etc, there are tablets in school, the library and computers in classrooms. The Pupil Equity Fund has been used to set up a homework club in Whiteinch Community Centre.  There is a translation facility within the tool, which may assist if English is not the first language.  It will be possible to include grades at a later date but the school is concentrating on rolling it out first.  Planners will still be there.  It was requested that feedback be obtained later in the year.

7.4
Dorothy noted that we had discussed communication last term but progress was slow.  For Parent Council communications, it is planned that:

· a poster with the dates of this year's meetings is put on the school noticeboard and the dates are tweeted and put on the Parent Council section of the school website;

· a Hyndland Secondary Parent Council twitter account is opened.  Any messages we would usually email to the school for issue can then be tweeted to the school and retweeted;

· a Social Media policy has been prepared to sit alongside the Constitution;

· Parent Council representatives are to take up the school's offer of training on how to update the website, which is expected to only take 20 minutes.  Dorothy offered to coordinate this. Tracy helped at her Primary School and knows the tool;

· holding meetings on different days will be considered to be more accessible;

· we think about how to approach the parent forum and on what.

7.5 Mil Stricevic had drafted a flyer/leaflet, following discussions on school communications 
and difficulties in finding information on the website, to seek feedback from parents on what 
they wanted.  It was planned to hand this out at a parents' evening, following review by the 
school, but the school was concerned it would not be able to offer some of the things the 
parents were being asked if they wanted.  The limited resource available to the school had 
previously been discussed as well as the limitations of the web tool.  A team of five helped 
maintain the Primary School site already mentioned by Tracy and she offered to help, as did 
Colin Hamilton.  The school has decided to set up a Parental Engagement Group to involve 
additional parents who wouldn't usually come along to Parent council meetings, as well as 
Parent Council volunteers.  The outcome of that group will set the direction.

7.6
The school's use of twitter was described as fantastic (there are 2000 followers); the twitter 
feed is also included in the website.  Sending texts is more difficult, where there is more 
than one contact for a child, as additional contacts have to be manually amended 
each time.  
Alison Guthrie was asked to put forward the text system as a topic for the GPCF 
meetings.

8
AOB
8.1
Dorothy noted that emails about a consultation on school holidays and the availability of recruitment training had recently been issued.

8.2
The lack of an S6 Common Room was mentioned (again) but with the school capacity of 950 and a roll of 1040, it is not possible to arrange, especially since there are 140 S6s.  Louise Edgerton will liaise with the Captains once the timetable is settled to see if different classrooms could be used at all.  It is also hoped that Cordia will screen an area of the Fuel Zone for S6s. 
Action points









Responsible
1
Help publicise quiz night and seek parental support/donations

All/Dorothy/












Myrna

2
Poster and twitter account to set up





Dorothy 

3
Website training to arrange






Dorothy

4
Raise issues with text system as potential topic for GPCF


Alison

